
 
 

September 20th, 2017 
 

SNJM EVENTS: 
Deadline for Pot-Pourri:  Please hand in your Pot-Pourri notices to Joane before Friday morning to 
facilitate translation.  The Provincial Administration secretary’s office closes at 12:00 noon on 
Fridays.  In emergencies, you can always reach a team member on her cell or at her home. 
 
Sister Marguerite Lemoine changed room: You will now find her in 383 DE. 
 
Important Milestone: Clara Lauzé, our long-time nurse, and her husband Bob, are celebrating 50 
years of marriage on September 30th. You’re invited to drop in after 7:00 PM or “party all night” at 
407 Provencher Boulevard.  If you intend to drop-in, please notify Joane before Friday noon so we 
can let them know how many of us are coming. 
 
From the Academy...Our next group of staff to participate in Encountering Our Story 2.0 in 
Longueuil are Allison Challes, Janet Zonneveld, Dana Sigurdson, and Rebecca Mandrick. Sr. 
Michelle Garlinski will accompany them on this experience October 19-22.  Please pray for us. 
 
Annual Homecoming at St. Mary’s Academy: You are invited on Saturday, September 30th to a 
Commemorative years' breakfast reception from 10:30 - 11:45 AM for graduates celebrating their 
reunion years. Mass at Noon and Home Coming including a tour and tea is from 1 PM to 3:30 PM 
and is open to everyone.  Please contact Kerri Moore at: (204) 478-6031 or kmoore@smamb.ca for 
tickets.   
    
PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS: 
The sick and those who are in need: 

• Flora Gareau, associate who has been at the St-Boniface hospital for several days. She 
would appreciate your prayers dearly! 

• Gabrielle Dupas, who is very ill. 
Those who have died and those who mourn their loss: 

• Sister Madeleine Poliquin (in religion sister Marie-Adolphe) who died on Friday, 
September 15, 2017 at the age of 98 years and 74 years of religious profession. 

IN SOLIDARITY WITH OTHERS: 
Reminder: If you wish to purchase a Show & Save book for $20 to support the St. Gerard School, 
please contact Sr. Charlotte at: (204) 805-2241.  
 
The 5th Annual St. Boniface Archdiocesan Gala Dinner and Evening will be taking place on 
Wednesday, October 18th, Victoria Inn, 1808 Wellington Avenue, Winnipeg; cocktails - 6:30 PM; 
dinner - 7 PM; social evening - 8:30 PM. This year’s proceeds are going to support the 
archdiocese’s seminarians and the Saint Boniface Cathedral Renewal Project. View poster.  Sisters 
who are interested, contact Joane at the P.A. office at: (204) 475-7673 before September 29th.  
 
International Day of Peace, September 21st, a day of prayer and action:  Theme for 2017: 
Together for Peace: Respect, Safety and Dignity for All. For more information, check 
http://internationaldayofpeace.org/about/ The International Day of Peace ("Peace Day") is 
observed around the world each year on September 21st. Established in 1981 by unanimous 
United Nations resolution, Peace Day provides a globally shared date for all humanity to 
commit to Peace above all differences and to contribute to building a Culture of Peace. 
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